®len F. Featherstene
alL PRODURCER
ROSWELL PETRDLEUM BUILDING

R@ESWELL, NEW MEXICB
May 3, 1961

New Mexico 0Oil and Gas
Engineering Committee
P. O. Box 127

Hobbs, New Mexico

Re: Gas-0il Ratio - Lynch Pool

We have your Gas-0il Ratio Report for February-March-April,
1961. We note that under Lynch Field on page 34 of this
report you show us as having not filed a C-116 report.

This letter is to advise that our #1 Roach well located
SE/4 NE/4 Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 34 East,
was plugged and abandoned on December 3, 1960. 2 Subse-
quent Report of Abandonment was filed with the United
States Geological Survey on January 9, 1961, and approved
by that office on January 19, 1961.

Yours very truly,

. J OLEN F. FEATHERSTONE
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Charles W. Hicks
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